
REGULAR TOWNSHIP MEETING            February 22, 2011 
MUNICIPAL BUILDING             DELRAN, NJ  
 
CALL TO ORDER                                                          SALUTE TO THE FLAG 
 
Sunshine Statement: Be advised that proper notice has been given by the 
Township Council in accordance with the sunshine law in the following 
manner.  Notice advertised in the Burlington County Times and Camden 
Courier Post on December 23, 2010 and posted on the bulletin board on the 
same date. 
 
ROLL CALL:  Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. 
Morrow were present.  
  
ALSO, PRESENT: Mr. Paris, Mayor, Mr. Long, Solicitor, Mr. Hatcher, Administrator and Ms. 
Eggers, Municipal Clerk. 
 
Mayor Paris presented a proclamation to Michael J. Brady for receiving his Eagle Scout rank.  
 
Mr. Moran made a motion seconded by Mrs. Kolodi to approve the minutes for 
January 2, 2011, January 5, 2011, January 19, 2011 and January 25, 2011.    
 
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
 
Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 
  
 
Ayes: 5 
Nays: None 
 
 
     Motion Approved  
 
ORDINANCES ON FIRST READING  

TOWNSHIP OF DELRAN  

ORDINANCE 2011-4 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ARTICLE XIX, CHAPTER 20 OF THE CODE 
OF THE TOWNSHIP OF DELRAN, ENTITLED “ENVIRONMENTAL 

ADVISORY AGENCY,” TO DISSOLVE THE ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY 
AGENCY 

 
Mr. Catrambone made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to adopt the ordinance 
on first reading. 
 
There being no question, the roll was called. 

 
Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 
 
Ayes: 5 
Nays: None 
 
     Motion Approved  
 
RESOLUTIONS ON CONSENT AGENDA  
 
Resolution 2011- 27 Releasing Letter of Credit SSM219917W for Swedes Run 
Business Park upon the posting of a cash performance bond in the amount of 
$87,420.00 
 
Resolution 2011-28 Releasing Planning Board Escrow  
 
Resolution 2011-29 Refunding Tax Overpayments 



 
Resolution 2011-30 Approving Raffle License # 408 & 409 for Pope John Paul II  
Regional School PTA 
 
Resolution 2011-31 Denying the Release of the Performance Bond for Wawa, Inc.  
 
Resolution 2011-32 Refunding Sewer Overpayment  
 
Resolution 2011-33 Authorizing 2011 Solid Waste Services Agreement  
 
Mrs. Kolodi made a motion, seconded by Mr. Catrambone to adopt the resolutions.   
    
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
 
Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 
 
Ayes: 5  
Nays: None 
  

Motion Approved 

MOTIONS  

 
Mr. Moran made a motion authorizing the payment of bills including all purchases 
made under the Cooperative Purchasing Agreement.  The motion was seconded by 
Mrs. Kolodi. 
 
There being no questions, the roll was called. 

  
Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 
 
Ayes: 5 
Nays: None 

 
Motion Approved 

 
Mr. Catrambone made a motion, seconded by Mr. Moran to accept the report of the 
Tax Collector/CFO and the Township Clerk. 
 
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
 
Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 
 
Ayes: 5 
Nays: None 
 
     Motion Approved  
REPORTS 
 
Mr. Hatcher – Mr. Hatcher stated that the Public Works Department began recycling 
Christmas trees this year.  They were able to recycle seven hundred trees. They 
turned the trees into mulch.  
 
Mr. Hatcher stated that the Burlington County Joint Insurance Fund had their annual 
safety kick-off breakfast.  We earned the silver program this year. We fell short on 
one of the meetings.  We had recognition for reducing our loss time accident rate 
from 5.99% to 2.62 %.  We received recognition for having 100% of our workers 
comp cases on light duty.  The Police Department received a special achievement 
award for the ready buckle program.  Kathy Walter and Larry Jack also received 
special recognition for running the Biggest Loser program for the employees.  Both 
programs were funded through the safety program.  We thanked everyone involved 
in the safety program.  
 
Mr. Long – No report.  



 
Mr. Bauer – Mr. Bauer, Fire Commissioner, stated that in Delran there have been no 
notable events in the last month.  We have assisted Mt. Laurel and Willingboro.  The 
heavy rescue and two ambulances assisted in the Edgewater Park accident.  The 
heavy rescue also assisted today in Cinnaminson.  
 
One event that did happen in town was that on Creek Road there was an accident 
last night that shut down the road and brought down some wires.  
 
During the small storm on Friday night, they had several brush fires and also a 
mulch fire.  
 
Mr. Morrow congratulated him on his reelection as a Commissioner and also on 
getting the budget passed.  
 
Mr. Paris stated that the Delran Fire Department hot wheels car in out in stores.  
  
Mr. Moran – Mr. Moran congratulated Michael Brady on receiving his Eagle Scout 
rank.   
 
Mr. Moran stated that the Department Heads working together is how safety is 
achieved.  He asked Mr. Hatcher to thank everyone for their work.  
 
Mr. Moran stated that we will no longer be having an Environmental Advisory 
Agency.  He wanted to recognize Gina Reed for her service.  
 
Mr. Moran stated that we are working on the budget and the Governor has released 
the aid numbers today.   
 
Mr. Catrambone – Mr. Catrambone thanked Gina Reed for heading up the 
Environmental Advisory Agency.  It was a very small group and she did a lot of work 
on her own.  
 
Mr. Catrambone congratulated Michael Brady.   
 
Mr. Catrambone congratulated Mr. Bauer on his reelection.  
 
Mr. Catrambone also thanked Public Works for their continued effort on snow 
removal. He also congratulated the Public Works and Police Departments for their 
safety achievements.  
 
Mrs. Kolodi – Mrs. Kolodi congratulated Mr. Bauer on his reelection.   
 
She also congratulated Michael Brady on his accomplishment of achieving his Eagle 
Scout rank.   
 
Mrs. Kolodi stated that she wanted residents to know that there is a pot hole 
notification on the Township website. 
 
Mrs. Kolodi stated that she was invited to the Turkish Community Center by several 
prior students.   Mr. Schwartz also attended.  She stated that New Jersey has the 
second largest population of Turkish residents. She stated that the center is open to 
the public to help understand their culture.  
 
 
Mr. Schwartz – Mr. Schwartz congratulated Mr. Bauer. He stated that we appreciate 
his continued hard work.   
 
Mr. Schwartz congratulated Michael Brady and stated that he has several 
generations of Eagle Scouts in his family.  It takes a tremendous amount of work and 
time. He wished him luck in the future.  
 
Mr. Schwartz thanked the Turkish Community for allowing them to attend the 
community center. He encouraged the residents to attend one of their events.  
 



Mr. Morrow – Mr. Morrow congratulated Michael Brady for his Eagle Scout 
accomplishment.   
 
Mr. Morrow stated that the Mayor and Township Administrator, along with the 
Department Heads have worked very hard on this budget.    
 
Mayor – Mr. Paris thanked Gina Reed for her service on the Environmental Advisory 
Agency.   
 
Mr. Paris stated that we are losing both Paul Schultz and Keith Pogoda on the 
Zoning Board.  They have given us a lot of years and he appreciates their service.  
 
Mr. Paris congratulated Michael Brady.   
 
Mr. Paris congratulated Mr. Bauer on the Fire budget passing.  
 
He also congratulated the Police and Public Works for their safety achievements.  
 
PUBLIC PORTION 
 
Mr. Catrambone made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Kolodi to open the meeting to the 
public for any questions. All were in favor, the motion was approved.  
 
There were no public comments. 
  
Mr. Catrambone made a motion to close the meeting to the public, seconded by Mrs. 
Kolodi.  All were in favor, the motion was approved. 
 
Mr. Moran made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to adjourn the meeting.  All 
were in favor, the meeting adjourned.   
 
 
 
 
        Submitted, 
 
 
        Jamey Eggers  
         Municipal Clerk 
 
 


